Shell response re article on gas flaring in Nigeria
Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Shell to respond to the following item: 

- “Visible from space, deadly on Earth: the gas flares of Nigeria”, Daniel Howden, Independent (UK), 27 Apr 2010

http://www.independent.co.uk/news/world/africa/visible-from-space-deadly-on-earth-the-gas-flares-of-nigeria-1955108.html
In response, Shell sent the following statement:
4 May 2010

Sir,

Your report on gas flares in Nigeria is inaccurate and completely ignores the information you asked us for. 

You are right that the reason for flaring is rooted in the past when there were no markets for the gas.  We are all agreed that it is wasteful.  All of us in Nigeria want to harness the gas and considerable progress has been made – the SPDC joint venture has reduced flaring by some 65% from our operations between 2002-2009. 

Part of this reduction is because oil production has been shut-in for security concerns, which are well known, and have, of course, also prevented progress on some of our gas gathering projects.  More than 60 of our staff and contractors have been kidnapped in the last two years, while trying to go about their work in the delta, and three have been killed.

The ‘ominous’ new facility you mention as evidence of increased flaring in the Niger Delta is in fact a temporary well test facility for a development that will harness gas and actually reduce flaring overall when it comes on stream soon. 
You call flaring deadly.  A World Bank report says any negative effects of flaring are confined to the immediate vicinity of the flare and will have little or no impact on the health of local populations.  The Shell Petroleum Development Company of Nigeria (SPDC) joint venture has about 100 flares in an area roughly the size of Portugal. 
You say flaring in Nigeria is illegal.  This is simply not true.  
Your editorial quite rightly calls for smaller scale local gas projects.  We are doing this.  We recently signed an agreement to start a pilot project using gas from flares to generate power for local communities.  Shell already supplies 70% of domestic gas.
Progress on flaring will depend on continued peace in the Niger Delta, and funding from our government majority partner.  We welcome the involvement of all parties willing to work towards solving Nigeria’s problems.  It is in everybody’s interests to harness this gas, make it work for our country’s economy and create value, and SPDC’s continued efforts to reduce flaring are evidence of our commitment. 
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